
By the production of a printed or other copy of such order or regula­
tion issued to an Inspector or other Officer as aforesaid :

And any such order or regulation shall, until the contrary is proved, 
be deemed to have been duly made and issued at the term at which it 
bears date.

31. If any person obstructs or impedes an inspector or other officer 
acting in execution of this Act, or of any order of the Governor in Coun­
cil thereunder, he, and every person aiding and assisting him therein, 
shall be guilty of an offence against this Act, and the inspector or 
other officer, or any person whom he calls to his assistance, may seize 
the offender and detain him until he can be .conveniently taken before 
a justice, to be dealt with according to law.

33. For the purposes of proceedings under this Act, or any order or 
regulation of the Governor in Council, every offence against this Act, 
or any such order or regulation, shall be deemed to have been com­
mitted, and every cause of complaint under this Act, or any such order 
or regulation, shall be deemed to have arisen, either in the place in 
which the same actually was committed or arose, or in any place in 
which the person charged or complained against happens to be.

33. The Act of the Legislature of the Late Province of Canada, 
passed in the twenty-ninth year of Her Majesty’s Beign, Chapter 
fifteen, intituled “ An Act to 'provide against the introduction and 
“ spreading of disorders affecting certain animals’' is hereby re­
pealed.

34. When citing this Act it shall be sufficient to call it “ The Animal 
Contagious Diseases Act 1869.”
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